Sent: Saturday, 15 November 2003 4:42 AM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Submission to Australian Expatriates Inquiry

Rikki Quay

Temecula CA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

Most Australian's move overseas  because of job opportunities and the income that goes along with that.  I recently returned home to Austrlaia and my husband and I found it very difficult to start a business there, we came back to California after 2 years in Australia and have started a successful business in California again in a matter of just a few months! I think a lot of Austrlaia's problem with this is that most of Austrlaia's businesses are 'cottage insustries' and do not provide for multiple jobs.  Austrlaia needs to introduce either larger chain stores or have other contries open these stores within the country giving more jobs to Austrlaians.  It will also give more choices to Australians as far as jobs and products. The Austrlaian Government needs to limit the amount of monies it gives to the unemployed. I have heard of people in Austrlaia who would rather not work because they get more from social security than when they go out and get a job.  This does not give the young people of Austrlaia any incentive to work - they are the future of Australia and we need to provide better incentives so that Australia can grow and become a strong economy.

Rikki Quay
